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Greetings

We thank all of you who renewed their membership and 
those who just became members.  Great to have you all 
on board!  We appreciated seeing such a strong crowd at 
our January presentation on Roy Faulkner by his daughter, 
Donna Barron. Great talk and discussion on an extremely 
important historical figure within the history of the mountain 
and village and the Society was honored with a signed 
copy of “The Man Who Carved Stone Mountain” by Donna 
for our library.  We are looking at doing a new exhibit on a 
Stone Mountain artist, Margaret Ratcliff, this spring and are 
working with the City on World War I Centennial planning 
for the fall.  We are also planning a Retrospective on Mayor 
Randolph Medlock later in the year.  On the social side, 
we will host a High Tea in partnership with Sweet Aroma 
on Sunday the 25th from 12:30 to 3:30 pm and come and 
enjoy springtime on our porch when our Cheers! starts on 
Friday March 30th.  

We invite the membership to contribute information about 
historic Stone Mountain – houses, families and events - 
from your own knowledge or research for posting in our 
newsletter.  Please email stonemtnhistoricsociety@gmail.
com or call Mary Beth Reed 770-498-4155 ext. 128. We 
look forward to hearing from you.

Finally, each member  received a complimentary calendar 
filled with historical Stone Mountain photographs in 
appreciation for your continued support.  We hope you 
enjoy it! 
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Stone Mountain World 
War I Banner Program

Do you have  a relative or know of a 
World War I veteran that you wish to 
honor? Please contact Kim Cumbie 
at  kcumbie@stonemountaincity.
org or Theresa Hamby at thamby@
newsouthassoc.com.

Best Wishes to Kathryn Wright!
Kathryn is the heart, soul, and smile of our organization and we all 
wish her a speedy recovery as she starts therapy after a car accident 
earlier this month.  She has an indomitable spirit and we know she 
will be out golfing as soon as she is able. A group of friends “Kathryn’s 
Team” organized by Melanie Florence gathered on the Wells Brown 
stairs (see above) for a photograph to show their support. 

Our Friend in Stone Mountain - Margaret 
Ratcliff Exhibit 
Margaret “Peggy” Ratcliff, a Stone Mountain based artist for two 
decades, produced a wealth of enamels, ceramics, pottery, oil 
paintings and watercolors over her professional life.   She was known 
in particular for her enamelwork and her beautifully rendered plates 
and bowls that show a love of nature and animals drawn from her 
surroundings.

She sometimes did commissions and we at New South Associates 
are fortunate to have been given a welcome gift to the village that 
was produced by Ms. Ratcliff in 1994. It features a prehistoric pot – 
perfect gift for an archaeological firm.   The exhibit opens at the Wells 
Brown House on March 25th.  If any members have a Ratcliff piece 
we can borrow for the exhibit please call Mary Beth Reed 77-498-
4155 ext. 128.



This happened In 
1918......

Atlanta Journal 
Constitution, January 3

World War I Centennial - Veteran Commemoration on 
Main Street
November 11, 2018 marks 100 years since the end of the Great 
War.  Join us in celebrating the centennial with a banner program 
and a service, hopefully at the mountain summit just as they did in 
1918 (see below).  More on the service in July as we proceed with 
planning.  We will keep you posted.

The DDA’s “Look” committee and the Historical Society are teaming 
up to honor WWI veterans from the village, or veterans related to 
residents, with a banner on Main Street.  The banners will be on display 
in September and October.  We are asking community members to 
sponsor a banner that will include a photograph, name, a branch of 
service, and the relationship of the veteran to the community. We are 
hoping to have two sets, each for a month-long display.  Banners can 
be sponsored for $50 (check written to the Historical Society) and 
they will be returned to the sponsor at the close of the celebration or 
can be donated to the Historical Society. 

Georgia State University Intern Works on Georgia 
Railroad Logbooks
Graduate student Pam Enlow Devore  has chosen to work with the 
Central of Georgia Railroad ledger books found in the Depot rafters 
two years ago.  She has almost completed her graduate studies at 
Georgia State University.  We are looking forward to hearing about 
her findings on Stone Mountain’s historic commercial life, specifically 
those merchants and individuals who used rail service in their 
business.



Planning a Small Event?

The Wells Brown House and grounds are 
beautiful in all seasons and are available 
for small gatherings. It is a perfect setting 

for an intimate wedding, bridal or baby 
shower, or meeting and we are happy to 
work with you to make sure your event is 

a success. 

If you are interested, please contact Pat 
Boudreau, p.boud@yahoo.com

Front Porch Get Together 
at the Wells Brown House, March 30, 4:00-6:00 pm.


